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There are three main things to report this month:

· The results from the 2010/2011 Faculty Representative Assembly election have been send out on Faculty-L.  Thanks to all those willing to serve in the shared governance of UCCS and the CU System. 

· David Moon will give a demonstration of the new ISIS (integrated student information system).  Again, this will take effect in Fall 2010, so all of us will be impacted.
At the CU Faculty Council, there was one matter addressed that directly impacts UCCS:

· Jill Pollock from System HR gave an update and discussed self funded health insurance again in the March meeting.  It was explained that Kaiser Permanente is using some of their reserves to propose an increase in their rates at a lower level than may be suggested by the utilization rate by CU System customers in the previous year.  HR has concerns about the impact of this on the self-funded option that CU is launching this coming year.  One consideration was to require Kaiser to increase their rates higher than they are proposing.  In response to this, the CU System Budget Committee proposed the following motion:

· “The Budget Committee of the Faculty Council expresses concerns about cross-subsidization in rate setting for the CU Health Plans such that market efficiencies should be reflected in the rates charged and not used for other purposes.”

-Approved unanimously by Budget Committee on 11 March 2010.
The following revised motion was passed unanimously by the CU Faculty Council 
· “The Faculty Council expresses concerns about proposed processes in rate setting for the CU Health Plans.”
